

St. Stephen's C of E First School Mabey Avenue Redditch B98 8HW

Tel: 01527 63911

Email: office@ststephensfirst.worcs.sch.uk Principal: Mrs Sarah Callanan (BEd Hons)

Thursday 17th November 2022

Mr. J. Morris, 35 Archer Road, Redditch, Worcestershire B98 8DN

Dear Mr Morris,

Thank you for your letter and for bringing to my attention the issues you raise with 'shedding'. In your letter you requested the following information.

HEAD TEACHER -- PLEASE ANSWER

what did the head teacher tell teachers about shedding and why didnt she think to tell me the parent.

As a school we follow the guidance given to us by the NHS and pass on the information that they supply to us. All our parents/carers were issued with the same letter and our staff given the same information.

i am also beginning to wonder if i have sent letters to the wrong trust people. please list all officers of the trust that deals with your school. its an absolute minefielf with all these different trusts

Guy Shears is CEO - gshears@crst.org.uk

Penny Harrison is CFO - pharrision@crst.org.uk

Hari Sidhu is COO - hsidhu@crst.org.uk

Sarah Bates is Executive Principal - sbates@crst.org.uk

With regards to your FOI request I was not sure if you intended me to answer or if you were copying me in for information.

If your intention was for me to answer, unfortunately, I am not qualified to answer medical questions.

The only recorded details we keep in school are, the date the immunisation was issued and the names of those children who received it.

I can confirm that last year the flu immunisation was issued on 8th November 2021.

I do hope this answers your questions.

Kind regards,

Mrs. Sarah Callanan

Principal